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Attendance
David Cambra, President, Eric Cybulski, Treasurer, Anne Byrnes Vescera, Secretary, Aaron Semrow, Recreational Coordinator, Daniel Teixeira, Training Coordinator, Shannon Kotsaftis, Merchandise and Uniform Coordinator, William Kotsaftis, Public Relations Coordinator and Joe Sousa, Premier Coordinator.  Coaches: Bill Pfeffer, Emmett O’Connor, Joseph Iannone, Janice Brunetti, Brian Harte, and Garrett Rigali. 

Prospect Soccer Club’s July 7, 2016 meeting called to order at 8:10 p.m. by President David Cambra.  David motioned to approve the agenda and Eric Cybulski second that motion.
 
President’s Opening Remarks
David welcomed everyone present and thanked them for attending the meeting.  He stated that Jeffrey Varesio was in a meeting and might not make tonight’s meeting.  He informed the group that he was trying to reduce hard copies and encouraged everyone present to use electronic media for meeting materials such as agendas, bylaws, forms, etc.  David stated that these materials could be located on the Prospect Soccer Club web site. Janice Brunetti, coach, introduced herself and stated that she was interested in accepting a position on the board or with the club.  David welcomed her and said he would talk to her about open positions.

Vice President
Jeffrey Varesio was not present.

Treasurer
  Eric Cybulski presented financial statements and reported that the club was running in the black and was financially stable.  Eric was working on the financial reports and identified a frivolous bank charge, totaling 35.00 per month.  Eric made the necessary changes to reduce this expense, saving the club approximately $200.00.  Eric and David Cambra discussed the receivables and the progress that has been made over the last 3 months.  David reported that he was aggressively pursuing the past due balances and reduced the receivables from approximately $10,000., in past due balances to $4,500. David announced that as of this fall, no one with a balance would be allowed to play.  Eric announced Vescera asked if there was a way to refund credit cards through the web site instead of having to write a check for refunds.  Eric and Joe Sousa agreed that there was a way and they would work on activating that feature to simply the refund procedure. Eric was also concerned that there was a problem with the Dynamo web site denying payments.  Janice Brunetti was one such example and a discussion took place on what happened and how to correct.  Eric and Joe Sousa said they would look into the issue and find a solution. 

Referee Coordinator
Rob Phelan and Heather Iannone where not present.  Joe Iannone requested, on Heather’s behalf, that beginning referees attend the summer training program and referee scrimmage games to get practical experience before the new season begins.  Dan Teixiera agreed this was a good idea and would contact Heather to let her know when the new referees could attend.  Eric reported that the referee payment checks had been sent out. He commented on how long it took to retrieve the address of referees.  David Cambra informed the group that he would prefer that the older referees take the older age games and leave younger age games for the younger referees.  

Equipment Coordinator 
Joseph Norton was not present.  David Cambra asked the coaches if they were pleased with the new goals on the backfield at Hothckiss.  Joe Sousa and Joe Iannone both stated that the new goals were great.

Training Coordinator
Daniel Teixeira reported that the Challenger training program over the spring went well.  He was in negotiations with his contact at Challenger to plan the fall and future training.  Dan announced that he was stepping down from the Training Coordinator position.  He commented on the complexity of this position and recommended that 2-3 people share the Training Coordinator position. He stated that it was too much work for one person.  He offered to assist anyone taking these positions.  Aaron Semrow offered to assist as well.  Dan announced that the trainers need housing for the fall.  

Field Coordinator
Daniel Barrows was not present.   Daniel Teixeira stated that he was very concerned about the back center recreational field at Hotchkiss.  A discussion took place, reviewing other available field such as Pent Road in Beacon Falls, St Anthony’s Church field and the Prospect Elementary School Soccer field.  



Recreational Soccer Coordinators
Aaron Semrow re-confirmed that he is stepping down from this Recreational Soccer Coordinator position.  Anthony Messina was not present.  Janice Brunetti stated that she was concerned about unevenly match teams in the boys U10 recreational program and requested that the board look at a different way to pick teams that are more balanced.  Anne Byrnes Vescera supported Janice’s concern and a lengthy discussion among the group started.  It was decided that non-biases board members should assign teams to coaches.
 Travel Soccer Coordinator
Daniel Barrows was not present.  David Cambra updated the board that the travel registration opened late but is now up and running.  David was not sure when the scheduling meeting would take place.

Premier Soccer Coordinator
Joe Sousa reported that both the Dynamo program was running smoothly.  Anne Byrnes Vescera commented on the growth of the program with the addition of the boy’s program. 

Merchandise & Uniform Coordinator
 Shannon Kotsaftis reported that she received a bill from the uniform supplier and that she forwarded 

Webmaster
Rob Phalen was not present.  

District Liaison
David Cambra attended the SCD meeting and reported that CJSA was now allowing premier soccer to start at U8.  David was not sure if travel soccer was starting at U8.  He said he would look into it.

Voting Results
Members of the Board and nonmembers who have attended four meetings this past year voted on the following items:
Vice President Nominee, William Kotsaftis, was elected to this position with a vote of 15 Yes, zero no and one abstain.


David Cambra presented the Board with an organization chart he would like the club to utilize.  The results of the vote were 13 yes, zero no and three abstain.
David Cambra presented the Board with revised By-laws. Acceptance of these by-laws was put to a vote.  The results were 13 yes, zero no and three abstain.
David Cambra introduced a Coaches Letter of Intent he would like the club to utilize.  The results of this vote were 11 yes, zero no and five abstain.




Closing Remarks
David Cambra encouraged all coaches to get her F license.  He thanked everyone for attending.

The meet adjourned at 9:45 p.m.
The next monthly meeting will be at the Prospect Firehouse, August 1, 2016 at 8:00 pm.  





















 



